

(在此卷上答题无效)

绝秘★启川前

2023 届安徽省"江南十校"联考

英 语

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、班级、考场号和座位号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如雷改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,将答题卡交回。

第一部分听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19.15. B. £ 9.18. C. £ 9.15.

答案是C。

- 1. What is the man looking for?
 - A. His pen. B.His football.

C.His essay.

2. When will the taxi probably arrive?

A. At 11:20. B.At 11:40. C.At 12:25.

- 3. What place will the speakers be visiting next week?
 - A. Nanjing. B.Shanghai.
- C.Guangzhou.
- 4. What is the probable relationship between the two speakers?
 - A. Host and guest.
 - B. Boss and secretary.
 - C. Husband and wife.
- 5. What is the man's attitude towards his next performance?

A. Sad. B.Optimistic. C.Uncertain.

第二节(共15小题:每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟; 听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What does the man think of the dress?

A. Fashionable, B.Plain. C.Impractical.

7. What will the woman buy?

A.A scarf. B.A dress. C.Anecklace.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. What does the man say about the servers in America?



- A. They don't always get tipped.
- B. They often check on customers.
- C. They sometimes leave customers alone.
- 9. What is optional for a meal in Britain?
 - A. Refusing the payment. B.Returning the food.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

- 10. What is the man doing?
 - A. Conducting an interview.
 - B. Teaching the woman skills.
 - C. Sharing his work experience.
- 11. Which is one of the woman's special skills?
 - A. Designing web pages.
 - B. Organizing field trips.
 - C. Creating class content.
- 12. How does the woman sound in the end?

A. Excited. B.Confused. C.Disappointed.

听第9段材料, 回答第13至16题。

13. Who is Harry probably talking to?

A. His wife.

B. His mother.

14. Where did Harry go first after school?

A. A friend's.

B. A snack bar.

C. A video shop.

- 15. What do we know about Rick?
 - A. He is on the school team.
 - B. He is the smartest in the class.
 - C. He plays the guitar well.
- 16. What does the woman want Harry to do?
 - A. Ride a bike in a safe place.
 - B. Finish his homework first.
 - C. Make more friends at school.

听第 io 段材+-1,回答第 17 至 20 题。

- 17. What is the talk mainly about?
 - A. The speaker becoming a famous painter.
 - B. The painter having special painting techniques.
 - C. The school teaching the speaker new painting skills.
- 18. What did the speaker discover in India?
 - A. A program focusing on science.
 - B. A brush making a big difference.
 - C. A painting technique for lighter colors.
- 19. What kind of school is Johnsen University?

 - A. An art university. B. A science university. C. A technology university.
- 20. Why did the speaker give the talk?
 - A. To introduce teachers to the program.
 - B. To attract students to Johnsen University.
 - C. To welcome listeners to the maths classes.

阅读(共两节,满分50分) 第二部分

第一节(共15小题;每小题 2.5分,满分 37.5分) 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A The Guide to the Lively Arts

Show Name	Dates & Times	Description	Details	Price O
Holiday Cheer!	Sunday, April 9, 2023 7:30 P.M.	Celebrate the holidays with music from the Nuteracker, Corals, Bach and more.	Unitarian Universalist Church of Arlington, 4444 Arlington Blvd. 703-685-7590	\$38 Adult \$19 Student
Handel: Messiah	Sunday, June 4, 2023 4:00 P.M.	Thomas, conducts NDC and orchestra in Handel's beloved Messiah, the most frequently performed plays.	Rachel M. Schlesinger Concert Hall & Arts Center, 4915 East Campus Dr., Alexandria, VA 202-244-7191	\$35 Adult \$30 Seniors (62+) \$20 Youth under 18
Exhibition of Fine Art	Every Saturday and Sunday from March 18, 2023 to April 30, 2023 1:00-5:00 P.M.	The Miniature Painters, Sculptors & Gravers Society of Washington DC presents an international exhibition of nearly 700 amazing and beautiful miniature works of art, none larger than 6 inches in any direction.	Strathmore Mansion 10701 Rockville pike North Bethesda, MD 301-581-5109	Free, no tickets required
Shear Madness	Every Saturday from March 25, 2023 to June 11, 2023 6:00 P.M.	Explode with laughter at this comedy, "Fits of laughter night after night at the Kennedy Center."	The Kennedy Center Theater Club Tickets: 202-467-4600 Groups: 202-416-8400	Tickets available at the Box Office

21. How much should they pay if a 12-year-old girl and her working parents choose to enjoy Handel: Messiah?

A.\$90.

B.\$80.

C.\$55.

D.\$50.

22. Which number should you call if you are fond of tiny works of art?

A. 202-416-8400.

B. 703-685-7590.

C. 301-581-5109.

D. 202-244-7191.

23. Which of the following events is available in May?

A. Handel: Messiah.

B. Holiday Cheer!

C. Shear Madness.

D. Exhibition of Fine Art.

B

In the late 1990s, a family visited the public elementary school where I taught deaf students. They

said they would be moving to the district and planned to enroll (报名) their deaf daughter as a first grader. They were upset that their child's kindergarten teacher Jane cautioned them not to have high hopes for her academically. Based upon assessment results, the teacher painted a discouraging picture for their little girl's future. Standing behind them was Fiona, a beautiful five-year-old with long shiny brown hair and dark flashing eyes. The whole time her parents were there she didn't make a sound or use sign language, even when her parents encouraged her.

After a few weeks with Fiona, I discovered I was dealing with a very bright, very strong-willed child. Although I was able to engage her in a variety of learning activities, writing was a continual struggle. I tried all kinds of ways to interest her in writing. Every time the pencils came out, she would shut down and refuse to participate.

One day Fiona got off her bus and stood in front of the school, weeping. The staff members present did not know enough sign language to ask her why she was crying. Finally they took her into the office where they handed her a pen and notepad. Fiona wrote: "PAC BAK". Immediately the office staff realized she left her backpack on the bus. They asked the bus to come back to school and soon Fiona was reunited with her backpack.

That day Fiona discovered the power of the pen. From then on, she had a new appreciation for writing. She is a young woman now and has become an excellent writer, public speaker and student leader. During her senior year in high school, Fiona became the Douglas County Rodeo Queen and the following year she enrolled at the University of Northem Colorado, determined to become a teacher. In the summer of 2008, I traveled to the National Association of the Deaf Conference in New Orleans and watched her perform competitively as Miss Deaf Colorado. Fiona keeps in touch and I especially treasure her e-mails with term papers attached. This young lady has a very powerful penl

- 24. What made Fiona's parents upset?
 - A. Fiona's being unable to hear anything at birth.
 - B. Fiona's being refused by the elementary school.
 - C. Fiona's failure to use the sign language properly.
 - D. Fiona's possible unpromising future in Jane's mind.
- 25. What was a constant challenge to the author when educating Fiona?
 - A. Fiona's lack of determination in learning.
 - B. Fiona's extreme unwillingness to write.
 - C. Fiona's bad relationship with the teacher.
 - D. Fiona's incompetence in handling pencils.
- 26. What can we learn about Fiona?
 - A. She treasured the e-mails from her teacher very much.
 - B. She succeeded as a result of her affection for writing.
 - C. She travelled to New Orleans to give thanks to her teacher.
 - D. She decided to be a writer at the University of Northern Colorado.
- 27. Which can be a suitable title for the text?
 - A. Power of the Pen

B. Ambition of a Deaf Girl

C. Appreciation of the Pencil

D. Spell of a Backpack

(

Pickled sides are Chinese people's solution to tasteless food. Just a spoonful of sauce or pickled vegetables over rice can make a meal taste a million times better.

During busy work schedules, many young people in China don't have the luxury of enjoying insightful conversations with friends and family at the dinner table. Instead, they find themselves eating

alone.

Chinese youth are kept company during these 20-to-30-minute windows by TV shows or short videos, which they stream on their phone, tablet, or television. On the Internet, such content has been called "digital pickled vegetables".

Some popular picks include classic Chinese dramas and situation comedies (siteoms) like Empresses in the Palace and My Own Swordsman. American siteoms such as Friends and How I Met Your Mother are also favored for their amusing jokes and simple storylines. You don't need to know anything about either to get a good laugh from a random episode.

Some have questioned the value of such videos, pointing out that some explainers ruin good films and books and that no-brainer mim-series aren't informational. On the other hand, we see nothing wrong with some harmless fun to accompany a lonely meal after a long day of work. Instead of being accompanied by friends and family during a meal, many young people in China are kept company by TV shows or short videos.

Can this habit affect your diet? According to a research paper published in 2019, you may cat more unconsciously. An international research team asked 62 volunteers to follow different eating patterns on four different days. The patterns included eating while looking at the mobile phone, reading magazines and without distraction(分心). After analyzing their diets, the team discovered that eating with a distraction increased intake of calories by about 15 percent.

To explore the reason, the team also invited two groups of people: one group ate while listening to a recording about another person eating and the other listened to a clip that helped them imagine themselves eating. The results showed that the second group ate less since they were more focused on their meals. When eating with the "digital pickles", our attention can be distracted, which leads to eating more than expected.

- 28. Why do many Chinese young people eat alone?
 - A. They hate to share food with workmates.
 - B. They fail to have the luxury of dining space.
 - C. They tend to have busy work timetables.
 - D. They prefer not to talk with strangers.
- 29. What do the underlined words "digital pickled vegetables" mean in paragraph 3?
 - A. Videos you watch while eating.
 - B. Sauce you choose while eating.
 - C. Vegetables you like while eating.
 - D. Games you play while eating.
- 30. What makes people like Friends and How I ,riet your Mother?
 - A. The famous actors and actresses.
 - B. The funny jokes and simple plots.
 - C. The random episodes and seasons.
 - D. The delicious food and drinks.
- 31. Why do we eat more with "digital pickles"?
 - A. They increase our feeling of hunger.
 - B. They make the food more delicious.
 - C. They draw our attention to the diet.
 - D. They shift our attention from the meals.

D

Pioneers of the research that led to one of the first COVID-19 vaccines (疫苗) say breakthroughs

made in their studies could point the way toward developing a potential vaccine against cancer before the end of the decade.

Ugur Sahin and Ozlem Turcci, co-founders of BioNTech said technology they had developed could help the immune (免疫的) system respond to cancer cells. The mRNA COVID-19 vaccine causes cells to create spike proteins, which wam the body's immune system about things to look out for and to attack. It is hoped that this could be reworked using proteins found in cancer tumor (肿瘤) cells, causing a similar bodily defensive action.

BioNTech was founded in 2008 specifically to work on cancer treatments. "From the very beginning, our focus has always been on developing the full potential of the body's immune system to successfully help address cancer and infectious diseases," says the company website.

Some of those earlier cancer vaccine developments have reached the clinical trial stage. "As scientists we are always hesitant to say we will have a cure for cancer," said Turcei. "We have a number of breakthroughs and we will continue to work on them ._ this will definitely accelerate also our cancer vaccine."

Luke O'Neill, professor of biochemistry at Trinity College Dublin, said that such a breakthrough would be "the Holy Grail" of cancer research. He added that it enabled the body to recognize a cancer tumor as a foreign element, in the same way it had done with COVID-19, and to respond accordingly, so that the immune system could be "trained" to "hunt down" the abnormal presence.

What made the potential breakthrough even more exciting, he said, was that any treatment could be personalized to work on an individual cancer patient's specific circumstances. "You can take someone who's got cancer, take their own tumor and make an RNA vaccine out of that and improve their own immune system specifically against their own tumor. That's a really wonderful thing to see," he added.

- A. The COVID-19 vaccine.
- C. The cancer treatments.
- 33. Which of the following words can best describe Ozlem Tureci?

32. What has BioNTech been researching since the company was born?

- A. Creative and self-centered.
- C. Enthusiastic and hotheaded.
- 34. What can we learn about Luke O'Neill?
 - A. He is optimistic about BioNTech's study.
 - B. He is willing to join in BioNTech's research.
 - C. He knows more about vaccines than Tureci.
 - D. He shows little interest in Ugur Sahin's work.
- 35. What is the text mainly about?
 - A. BioNTech succeeds in developing cancer vaccmes.
 - B. COVID-19 research offers hope for cancer treatment.
 - C. BioNTech makes breakthroughs in COVID-19 vaccines.
 - D. COVID-19 vaccines help bodies respond to cancer cells.
- 第二节 (共 5 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 12.5 分)

The more you care about getting a job, the more you're likely to stress over how the interview will go. Below are tips on how to succeed in your job interview.

Do your research

Always do your research on a company before an interview. <u>36</u>. Some important information includes how financially stable the employer is and how well they treat employees. Regarding the job, look for information that can help you be more convincing about how you'd be a great fit.

- B. The immune system.
- D. The tumour cells.
- B. Cold and self-respecting.
- D. Cautious and determined.

2.5
21

Part of a successful job interview is your ability to market your experiences and skills related to the job described, and a great way to do just that is by telling stories to illustrate your experiences and successes with those skills. Stories allow you to demonstrate your personality and communication skills.

Gather your questions

Bring what you need

Respect the schedule

Plan to arrive for your interview 10-15 minutes before the appointed time. Arriving too early can confuse the employer and create an awkward situation. On the other hand, arriving late creates a bad first impression and you may lose your chances immediately. If you run into a problem, phone ahead at the first sign of trouble. ____40___.

- A. Prepare stories to tell
- B. Stay positive throughout
- C. That can be a big strike against you
- D. At least, research information about the company and the job
- E. Although you may have emailed your application to the company
- F. If you are asked about a job change, or a weakness in your background
- G. It shows good manners and will give them an opportunity to reschedule

第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 i 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A. B. C. D四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Amy Taylor had weathered some tough years. Her husband suffered a lot from kidney failure and in 2020, the poor mother <u>41</u> her job in the economic depression.

During the spring break, her 14-year-old daughter, Emily Moore, took a part-time job, and 42 minmum wage. But before she could spend the money, Emily had an idea. The news in Kansas City that week had been filled with stories about a police officer, Jimmy Moss, who was badly hurt in a car accident in the line of duty. He was in 43 condition. Emily and her unemployed mother had never forgotten how 44 the police had been when Taylor was robbed in the street one day. Emily decided to 45 the money to Officer Moss's family. Her mom 46 agreed.

Taylor called the police and made an anonymous (匿名的) donation. Moved by her _____47___expression of thanks, the officers did what they do best - they ____48___ Taylor. When she explained the family's____49, the officers could hardly believe it. "With her current financial _50__, we encouraged her to keep the money," the department later explained. "She ____51, saying the officer's family needed it and the police needed to know they were _52__."

By then, that feeling of support was mutual. The police set up a GoFundMe page for Taylor, whom they named "The Woman with the Heart of Gold." As of January 11, 2023, they had __53___\$165,405.

Even better: Officer Moss, who had a I percent chance of __54__, is out of the hospital and __55__.

41. A. changed

B. lost

C. quit

D. finished

42. A. offered

B. suggested

C. set

D. carned

43. A. critical

B. rare

C. stable

D. fair

44. A. annoyed	B. nice	C. disappointed	D. wisc			
45. A. lend	B. pass	C. donate	D. show			
46. A. temporarily	B. hesitantly	C. readily	D. cautiously			
47. A. generous	B. distant	C. written	D. public			
48. A, came across	B. tracked down	C. turned to	D. calmed down			
49. A. motivation	B. faith	C. tradition	D. principle			
50. A. credit	B. security	C. service	D. hardship			
51. A. agreed	B. complained	C. refused	D. guessed			
52. A. supported	B. promised	C. treated	D. defeated			
53. A. kept	B. added	C. taken	D. raised			
54. A. promotion	B. survival	C. freedom	D. growth			
55. A. regretting	B. collapsing	C. recovering	D. escaping			
第二节 (共 10 小題	原;每小题 1.5 分,满分 1	5 分)				
Daocheng Yad	ing is located in the South	west of China's Sichuan Provin	ice. This is a kingdom			
<u>56</u> (surround) l	by breathtaking views of	snow-capped mountains, steep	glaciers (冰川 II), clear			
lakes and thick we	ods. It is called the last	pure land on this blue planet.	Every September, the scenery			
here is <u>57</u> (extrem	ae) attractive. It's like pla	cing people into a colorful fair	y tale world which is beyond			
58 (imagine).						
There are three	mountain peaks in Daocl	heng Yading. The most beautifu	ıl is called Yangmaiyong. lt			
is about 6000 meters	59_ height, and has	s the shape of a perfect pyramid	. Back in 1931, the American			
explorer Joseph Rock	first introduced it to the	world with 60 (photo) for	r the National Geographic			
Magazine. He wrote,	"She is the most beautifu	l snow peak my eyes have ever	seen". Next to it stand			
two other mountains:	Xiannairi and Xianuoduo	oji. The top of the mountains is	covered by snow most of			
the time. No one	(reach) the top up to	now. They are called the "Three	ee Holy Mountains". It is			
62 irreplaceably s	acred place in the hearts of	of the local people." 63	(walk) round the holy			
mountains three time	s, you will achieve your v	vishes for this life," the locals s	ay. However, it's such a			
great challenge to bo	th one's physical ability ar	nd mind because of 64 (it				
to do that? Perhaps it	is simple faith. It is the la	ast pure land <u>65</u> can puri	fy the soul.			
第四部分 写作(封	共两节,满分40分)		ify the soul.			
第一节 (满分 15	分)		NN			
假定你是李华,	担任校学生会主席。站	端午节将至,你校将开展 <mark>包粽</mark>	子活动。请你给外教 Mr.			
Smith 写封邮件,	邀请他参加。内容包括	:				
1. 活动的时间	和地点;					
2. 活动的意义	2					
注意:						
1. 写作词数应						
2. 请按如下格	式在答题卡的相应位置	作答。				
Dear Mr. Sm	ith					
	100					
	N.N.					
N			***			

Yours.

Li Hua

第二节 (满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。 Be a Star of Your Own Movie

I always loved the movies. It didn't even matter if I went to see them alone. In the movies, nothing seemed impossible: I became the star of the cheerleading team who leads her team to victory, or the teenager who bridges the gap between the races at her high school, or even the young woman who falls in love with a handsome nobleman from the nineteenth century. And I would always live happily ever after.

In fact, I liked to pretend what was happening on-screen was happening in my own life as well. I liked the happy endings, the perfect happy endings. I wanted my life to be like that, happy and wonderful. I wanted to escape the stress of family and friends and school. My only escape from the reality that trapped me was heading for a movie theatre.

I hadn't always been this way. As a young girl I was outgoing and friendly, and even involved in after-school activities. High school was different, though. I became quiet and withdrawn.

My parents were worried about me. They urged me to call old friends or get more involved with school. After promising my parents a thousand times that I would call one of my old friends, I finally agreed. The only number I knew by heart was Sarah's, so I called her. Sarah herself was pretty close to perfect: straight-A student, class president, off to Yale in the fall, beautiful, sweet, brilliant. We decided to meet for a pizza lunch.

We ate and talked and caught up on old times. I told her how difficult it had been for me in the past few years and how unbearable the pressure had been. "I wish my life was the way it is in the movies," I sighed, "It would be so much easier." I looked down through my fingers, face in my hands. "I understand," she said. I looked up at her, questioning her with my eyes.
注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请接如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

She explained she used to escape her real	ities by doing the same thing.
	4 1 N.9°
	NN
Inspired by her words, I decided that I wo	ould produce my own life story.
con	
4113	

2023 届安徽省"江南十校"联考

英语试题评分参考

1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15
A	В	С	A	В	С	A	В	C	A	A	C	В	A	C
16	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	29	30
В	C	С	Α	В	A	С	С	D	В	В	A	С	A	В
31	32	33	34	35	36	37	38	39	40	41	42	43	44	45
D	C	D	Α	В	D	A	С	Е	G	В	D	A	В	С
46	47	48	49	50	51	52	53	54	55					
C	A	В	A	D	*C	A	D	В	C					

听力:

1-5 ABCAB 6-10 CABCA 11-15 ACBAC 16-20 BCCAB

阅读:

21-23 ACC 24-27 DBBA 28-31 CABD 32-35 CDAB 36-40 DACEG

完型填空:

51-55 CADBC 41-45 BDABC 46-50 CABAD

语法填空:

All Minneson Control of the Control 56. surrounded 57. extremely 58. imagination 59. in

61, has reached 62. an 63. Walking 64. its

第一部分 听力 (听力材料附后)

第二部分 阅读

【第一节】

A 篇 语篇: 应用文 语境: 人与社会——文学、艺术与体育——艺术活动概况

主旨大意:文章主要介绍了美国四场不同的艺术活动及具体信息。

- 21. A 简单计算 根据 Handel: Messiah 的价格信息 "\$35 Adult \$30 Seniors (62+) \$20 Youth under 18" 可知。
- 22. C 理解具体信息 根据题干中的关键信息 "tiny" 可将解题线索定位至活动标题中的"fine"一 词及"Description"中的"miniature works of art, none larger than 6 inches in any direction".
- 23. C 理解具体信息 根据"Dates & Times" 栏可知答案为 C。

B 篇 语篇:记叙文 语境:人与自我——生活与学习——认识自我,丰富自我,完善自我

主旨大意:从教师的视角记叙了一位有听力障碍的学生--Fiona,在一次意外事件中发现了写 作的力量, 并以此为契机成为了更好的自己。

24. D 理解具体信息 根据第一段 "They were upset that their child's kindergarten teacher cautioned them not to have high hopes for her academically. Based upon assessment results, the teacher painted a discouraging picture for their little girl's future." 可知。

- 25. B 推理判断 根据第二段 "Although I was able to engage her in a variety of learning activities, writing was a continual struggle. I tried all kinds of ways to interest her in writing. Every time the pencils came out, she would shut down and refuse to participate." 可知。
- 26. B 推理判断 根据最后一段, "That day Fiona discovered the power of the pen. From then on, she had a new appreciation for writing. She is a young woman now and has become an excellent writer, public speaker and student leader." 并综合全段可知。
- 27. A 理解文章主旨要义 根据最后一段首末句, "That day Fiona discovered the power of the pen." "From then on, she had a new appreciation for writing. This young lady has a very powerful pen!"并综合全文可知。

C 篇 语篇: 说明文 语境: 人与社会——历史、社会与文化——社会热点问题

主旨大意:本文讨论了"电子榨菜"这一社会热点问题,描述了生活中人们习惯用餐时刷视频这一现象,并分析了"电子榨菜"对人们饮食的影响。

- 28. C 理解具体信息 根据第二段 "During busy work schedules, many young people in China don't have the luxury of enjoying insightful conversations …" 可知。
- 29. A 猜测词义 根据第三段首句 "Chinese youth are kept company during these 20-to-30-minute windows by TV shows or short videos, which they stream on their phone, tablet, or television." 可推知。
- 30. B 理解具体信息 根据第四段 "… are also favored for their amusing jokes and simple storylines." 可知。
- 31. D 推理判断 根据第五段 "After analyzing their diets, the team discovered that eating with a distraction(分心)increased intake of calories by about 15 percent." 及最后一段 "When eating with the "digital pickles", our attention can be distracted, which leads to eating more than expected." 可推知。

D 篇 语篇:说明文 语境:人与自然——宇宙探索——医学研究成果

主旨大意:本文为新闻报道,内容为"冠状病毒疾病疫苗研究中取得的突破可能为开发出一种潜在的抗癌疫苗指明方向。"

- 32. C 理解具体信息 根据第三段可知。
- 33. D 推理判断 根据第四段"As scientists we are always hesitant to say we will have a cure for cancer," said Tureci. "We have a number of breakthroughs and we will continue to work on them … this will definitely accelerate also our cancer vaccine." 可推知。
- 34. A 推理判断 根据第五段 "… the Holy Grail of cancer research." 及末段 "What made the potential breakthrough even more exciting, he said, was that any treatment could be personalized to work on an individual cancer patient's specific circumstances.", "That's a really wonderful thing to see" 可推知。
- 35. B 理解文章主旨要义 根据文章首段并综合全文可知。

【第二节】

语篇: 说明文 语境: 人与社会—人际沟通—求职应聘

主旨大意: 本文谈论在求职面试中胜出的五个建议。

36. D 根据小标题 "Do your research", 引出 research 的内容 (information), 空格后"研究公的财务状况和员工待遇,并研究自身条件与职位的匹配度"可知,对研究的 information 进行的

"江南十校"•英语答案 第2页 共8页

和说明,所以选项 D At least, research information about the company and the job (至少,研究相关)公司和工作的信息)符合上下文语境,承上启下。故选 D。

- 37. A 本段建议确保面试成功需要讲述展示自己经验和成功的故事,故事能展示你的个性和沟通技巧。所以选择项 A Prepare stories to tell(准备要讲述的故事)能概括本段的主旨。故选 A。
- 38. C 根据空格前"如果雇主间你是否有问题要问他们,你仅仅回答没有"可知,空格处应该是这种情况带来的影响,所以选项 C That can be a big strike against you (这对你不利)符合上下文语境。故选 C。
- 39. E 根据本段标题 Bring what you need (携带你需要的东西),和空格后"携带纸质版给你和面试官查阅"可知,空格处应该与携带的材料有关,所以选择项 E Although you may have emailed your application to the company (尽管你可能已经把电子简历发送给公司)符合上下文语境。故选 E。
- 40. G 本段谈论参加面试的时间, 选项 G It shows good manners and will give them an opportunity to reschedule (这很有礼貌并将给他们重新安排时间的机会)中"It"指代空格前"如果你遇到问题,提前打电话",符合上下文语境。故选 G。

第三部分 语言运用

【第一节】

语篇: 记叙文 语境: 人与社会—人际沟通—社会交往

主旨大意:文章主要讲述了 Amy Taylor 一家和警察相互支持的故事。

- 41. B 考查动词词义辨析。句意: 这位可怜的妈妈失业了。A. changed 改变; B. lost 失去; C. quit 辞去; D. finished 完成。根据下文 "Emily and her unemployed mother…" 可知, Amy Taylor 失业了。 故选 B。
- 42. D 考查动词词义辨析。句意: 在春假期间, 她 14 岁的女儿兼职挣了很少的一点钱。A. offered 提供; B. suggested 建议; C. set 设置; D. carned 挣。故选 D。
- 43. A 考查形容词词义辨析。句意: 他伤情很严重,情况很危急。A. critical 严重的,危险的; B. rare 稀少的; C. stable 稳定的; D. fair 公平的,合理的。根据上文"Jimmy Moss, who was badly hurt in a car accident in the line of duty. …"可推知,此处指这位警察伤情很严重,情况很危急。 故选 A。
- 44. B 考查形容词词义辨析。句意: Emily 和她失业的妈妈一直记得在街上遭遇打劫时,警察多么友善,帮助了她们。A. annoyed 厌烦的; B. nice 好心的; C. disappointed 失望的; D. wise 睿智的。根据上下文可推知,此处指警察非常好,帮助到了他们。故选 B。
- 45. C 考查动词词义辨析。句意: Emily 决定将她挣的钱捐给 Moss 警官一家。A. lend 借出; B. pass 传递; C. donate 捐赠; D. show 显示, 出示。根据下文"made an anonymous donation"可知, Emily 决定将她挣的钱捐给了 Moss 警官一家。故选 C。
- 46. C 考查副词词义辨析。句意: 她的妈妈欣然同意。A. temporarily 暂时地, 临时地; B. hesitantly 迟疑地; C. readily 乐意地, 欣然地; D. cautiously 谨慎地。根据下文"When she explained the family's…"可知全家人都欣然同意。故选 C。
- 47. A 考查形容词词义辨析。句意:这位警官被她慷慨的表达感谢的方式所感动。A. generous 慷慨大方的; B. distant 遥远的, 疏远的; C. written 书面的; D. public 公共的,公开的。由上文中将所挣得钱全部匿名捐赠出去了,说明她表达感谢的方式很慷慨。故选 A。
- 48. B 考查动词短语词义辨析。何意:他们找到了 Taylor。A. came across 无意中发现; B. tracked down 追踪,找到; C. turned to 转向,求助; D. calmed down 使平静,镇静。故选 B。
- 49. A 考查名词词义辨析。何意: 当她解释全家人的动机时。A. motivation 动力,动机; B. faith 信念; C. tradition 传统; D. principle 行为准则。故选 A。

- 50. D 考查名词词义辨析。何意: 鉴于她目前经济困难。A. credit 信用, 学分; B. security 安全; C. service 服务; D. hardship 困难, 困苦。由上文 "Her husband suffered a lot ...her job in the economic depression." 可推知她目前经济困难。故选 D。
- 51. C 考查动词词义辨析。句意: 她拒绝了。A. agreed 同意, 赞成; B. complained 抱怨; C. refused 拒绝; D. guessed 猜测。由上下文可推知,她拒绝了警察的建议。故选 C。
- 52. A 考查动词词义辨析。句意: 受伤警察的家人需要这钱, 并且警察也需要知道我们都支持他 们。A. supported 支持;B. promised 许诺;C. treated 对待;D. defeated 打败。故选 A。
- 53. D 考查动词词义辨析。句意: 他们已经筹集了 165,405 美元。A. kept 保存; B. added 增加; C. taken 拿走; D. raised 筹集。由上文 "The police set up a GoFundMe page ..." 可推知他们已经 筹集 165,405 美元。故选 D。
- 54. B 考查名词词义辨析。句意: Moss 警官, 只有 1%的存活机会, 现在已经出院了, 恢复休养 中。A. promotion 晋升,促进,促销 B. survival 生存,存活; C. freedom 自由; D. growth 成长。 故选 B。
- 55. C 考查动词词义辨析。何意: Moss 警官, 只有1%的存活机会, 现在已经出院了, 恢复休养 中。A. regretting 后悔,遗憾; B. collapsing 倒塌,倒下; C. recovering 恢复,康复; D. escaping 逃 WWW.9a 离,逃避。故选 C。

【第二节】

语篇:说明文 语境:人与自然—自然生态—自然环境、自然遗产保护

本文主要介绍了稻城亚丁(Daocheng Yading)。它位于中国四川省西南部,是一片神奇且充 满神秘色彩的土地。

- 41. 本题考查非谓语动词。设空处是过去分词作 kingdom 的后置定语,与之为被动关系,故填 surrounded =
- 42. 本题考查副词。设空处后为形容词,应用副词作状语修饰形容词 attractive, 故填 extremely。
- 43. 本题考查名词。根据句意: 仿佛让人们置身于一个超乎想象的多彩的童话世界, 设空处前为 介词 beyond、故填名词 imagination。
- 44. 本题考查介词。根据句意: 此山峰的高度为 6000 米, 设空处表示"在···方面", 故填介词 in。
- 45. 本题考查名词复数形式。photo 的复数为 photos。
- 46. 本题考查谓语动词。根据时间状语 up to now, 故用现在完成时 has reached。
- 47. 本题考查冠词。根据句意:它在当地人的心目中是一个不可替代的圣地。irreplaceably为元音。 开头, 故填 an。
- 48. 本题考查非谓语动词。walk 的逻辑主语是 you,构成逻辑上的主动关系,故填 Walking 作状 语,首字母应大写。
- 64. 本题考查代词。设空处位于名词前,构成从属关系,故填形容词性物主代词 its。
- 65. 本题考查定语从句引导词。定语从句中缺少主语,且先行词被the last 修饰,故填关系代词that。

Dear Mr. Smith, The Dragon Boat Festival is just around the corner. As chairman of the Student's Union, I am honored to invite you to join us in making Zongzi to celebrate the Dragon Boat Festival.

The Dragon Boat Festival falls on the fifth day of the fifth lunar month. Chinese people make Zongzi as a tradition in memory of Qu Yuan, an ancient patriot. As scheduled, the activity will be held at 8 a.m. this Friday in the school dining hall. We will provide all the necessary ingredients and tools, and we will guide you through the whole process of making Zongzi. You will get to experience the joy of making Zongzi and expose yourself to traditional Chinese culture.

I would be grateful if you could accept my invitation. Looking forward to your early reply.

Yours,

Li Hua

【第二节范文】

She explained she used to escape her realities by doing the same thing. "Then one day," Sarah explained, "I started to think about why I wanted to be like the people in the movies." And then it occurred to me that they had their scripts already written out for them. However, I had the ability to write my own script. "If I had the power to determine the plot of my life movie, then why wouldn't I make it an inspiring one, a movie with a happy ending?" she said. "You are the star of your own movie. Now all you need is your story." she added.

Inspired by her words, I decided that I would produce my own life story. No other actress could fill my role. It was up to me to produce, direct and edit my life. I would set my own goals I was capable of achieving from now on. There can be no success without the possibility of failure. The only sure way of failing is by refusing to try. I looked over at Sarah, and said "Thank you", squeezing her hand. The curtain rose, and my film began.

【读后续写解析】

导语:本文以作者对电影的喜爱为线索展开。作者是一名高中生,在面对生活和学业中各种压力和挫折 时,不能积极应对,而是选择沉溺于电影中人物的完美结局来逃避现实。最后在好朋友的开导下,作者 认识到自己的人生电影应该由自己主导,剧本应该由自己撰写,与其逃避现实,不如直面人生,勇于尝 试,做自己电影中的主角。

详解:段落续写

由第一段首句内容可知,优秀的 Sarah 曾经也做了同样的事情来逃避现实。故续写内容可围绕 Sarah 如何 转变态度和做法,并以自身经历开导启发作者展开。

由第二段首句内容可知,作者深受 Sarah 话语的鼓舞和激励。故续写内容可围绕作者心态的转变和立志做 自己人生电影的主角展开。

【附:第一部分听力原文】

Text 1

M: I can't find my new pen anywhere. I was about to start writing my essay when I noticed it was missing.

W: Have you tidied your desk? It isn't very organized.

M: I don't have time. I am due to be playing football later.

be about to 即将; 刚要; 正打算 organized 有条理的 be due to do 预定; 预期; 预计

Text 2

M: Are you catching the 12:25 train to New York?

W: Yes. I booked a taxi for 11:40. It will be here in 20 minutes.

catch 赶上(公共汽车、火车、飞机等) book 预约,预订

Text 3

M: Let's travel next week and see some more of China. I'd like to go to Shanghai.

W: I've been there too many times. What about Nanjing? Or Guangzhou? I've never been to these places.

M: OK. I've never been to Guangzhou, either, so that's where we'll go.

Text 4

W: Would you like to tell us something about your new film and your impression of the director?

M: I believe it will be very popular. The director is sociable, cooperative, and...

sociable 好交际的;合群的;友好的 cooperative 协助的;配合的

Text 5

W: Don't feel sad. Your show was fine. You have nothing to worry about.

M: I'm not unhappy. I'm just thinking seriously about how I can do better next time. I know good things will come out of this. The next show will be even better.

Text 6

W: All right, tell me what you think

M: Don't you think it's a bit bright?

W: Yeah, maybe you're right. (6) How about this outfit?

M: (6) The dress looks lovely on you, but it's not very practical, is it?

W: No, I guess I don't have any plans to go to a formal dance any time soon, but I love the way it looks.

What do you think about this? It's casual, yet fashionable.

M: I like the jeans, but you need something to go with the top. It's too plain on its own.

"江南十校"·英语答案 第6页 共8页

W: How about this scarf, these earrings, and this necklace?

M: That might be going overboard a bit. (7)How about just that scarf with a hand chain?

W: (7) That's a good idea. You have a good fashion sense.

outfit 全套服装,装束(尤指为某场合或目的) a formal dance 一个正式舞会 fashionable 时髦的 earrings 耳环; 耳饰 go overboard 过分



Text 7

W: Thank you for taking me out to eat, Harry. (8) I've never eaten in an American restaurant before.

M: You'll like it. (8) The servers are really nice, and often come back to see if you need anything.

W: (9) Well, the situation is quite different from that in my country. In Britain, you order your food, and you never see your server again. Also, you can't send your food back or refuse to pay for a meal if it's bad.

M: It's different everywhere. I think it's just one of those culture things.

W: (9) If the service is bad, do I still have to tip in America?

M: (9) Yes, you have to. It would be considered rude if you didn't.

W: (9) Oh, that is another difference.

tip 给 ······小费

Text 8

M: (10)Thanks for coming down to the office. Please have a seat. Tell me a bit more about yourself and why you are a good fit for this job.

W: I've worked for several years with foreign students as an advisor and teacher. I've helped both undergraduates and graduate students. And I have experience in creating class content and organizing events and field trips for foreign students.

M: Here in the Office for International Student Affairs, we all have many responsibilities. I often say that we all wear many different "hats". (11)Do you have any computer skills or other special skills?

W:(11) I'm good at designing web pages and writing research papers.

M: Impressive! We also have some irregular hours during busy times of the year. Is that a problem?

W: No. I am willing to work when needed. (12) What is the starting salary for the position of the foreign student organizer?

M: The position pays \$35,000 a year.

W: (12)Oh. I was hoping the salary would be a bit higher...

advisor 顾问;指导教师
undergraduate 本科生
field trip (学生)外出活动
hat (双重的)职位,角色(尤指官职或职业角色)
irregular 不规律的

Text 9 (第 13 题为推断题)

W: You're home late today, Harry. Where were you?

M: Didn't you get the message I sent to you? (14)I told you that we were going to Peter's house after school.

W: Oh. I haven't checked. So, what were you doing all this time?

M: (14)First, we went to Peter's to have a snack and play some video games. Then we rode our bikes through the park for an hour and came straight home.

W: Well, I'm glad you are getting your exercise. It sounds like you have made a lot of friends at school. Who are they?

M: Peter is my best friend. He plays on the school team and knows a lot about sports. (15)Rick is really cool, too. He is really good at the guitar and has been learning it since he was five years old. Then there is Bobby. He's the smartest kid in our class.

W: That's good. Listen. Like I said, I'm glad you have made friends and are having fun, but you can't come home this late. And I have to admit that it makes me nervous when you are riding your bike without a helmet.

M: You're right, but...

W: (16)And part of being a good student is to make sure your homework is done before anything else.

M: You sound just like Mrs. Hall in class.

W: She sounds like a very wise woman.

helmet 头盔

Text 10 (第 17 题为主旨题)

W: I used to paint a lot when I was a kid. I started as a baby, drawing things on the walls with my food. Instead of getting mad about it, my parents bought me plenty of art supplies and encouraged me to continue. Soon I had moved up from finger painting to brushes and that's when the hard work really began. Now, I'm studying painting techniques from all around the world. (19)I didn't realize until I started this program here at Johnsen University that something as simple as changing the way you hold the brush could make such a huge difference! Even more surprising was learning that artists all across the world have their own methods for everything.

(18)In my second term I was given the opportunity to travel to India, where I met a painter who would put half of his painting in the sun. When the paint dried, the places where the light had been, now had lighter colors. Without this program, I'd have never realized that technique was possible. (19) Because of Johnsen University's main focus, I'm not wasting time with math classes and sciences that I have already taken. Not only are the teachers fantastic, but classes are affordable! I've done all this within my first year! (20)I'm learning so much in my time here and if you're anything like me, then you should consider attending Johnsen University too!

instead of 代替;作为……的替换

plenty of 大量; 很多

painting techniques 绘画技巧

make such a huge difference 产生巨大影响



关于我们

北京高考在线创办于 2014 年,隶属于北京太星网络科技有限公司,是北京地区极具影响力的中学升学服务平台。主营业务涵盖:北京新高考、高中生涯规划、志愿填报、强基计划、综合评价招生和学科竞赛等。

北京高考在线旗下拥有网站门户、微信公众平台等全媒体矩阵生态平台。平台活跃用户 40W+,网站年度流量数千万量级。用户群体立足于北京,辐射全国 31 省市。

北京高考在线平台一直秉承 "精益求精、专业严谨 "的建设理念,不断探索"K12教育+互联网+大数据"的运营模式,尝试基于大数据理论为广大中学和家长提供新鲜的高考资讯、专业的高考政策解读、科学的升学规划等,为广大高校、中学和教科研单位提供"衔接和桥梁纽带"作用。

平台自创办以来,为众多重点大学发现和推荐优秀生源,和北京近百所中学达成合作关系,累计举办线上线下升学公益讲座数百场,帮助数十万考生顺利通过考入理想大学,在家长、考生、中学和社会各界具有广泛的口碑影响力

未来,北京高考在线平台将立足于北京新高考改革,基于对北京高考政策研究及北京高校资源优势,更好的服务全国高中家长和学生。





Q 北京高考资讯

官方微信公众号: bjgkzx 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com

咨询热线: 010-5751 5980

微信客服: gaokzx2018